CARGENBRIDGE PARENTS ASSOCIATION NEWS & REVIEWS
 
“The CPA would like to wish everyone a Happy Summer Holiday”

June 2017
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Parental Involvement Meeting


Kirsty Little and Donna Kirk attended training on 16th June, led by Fiona Carnie of Parents Councils UK, and author of ‘The Parent Participation Handbook’.  The morning session was based around harnessing parent power focussing on 5 key strategies:  improving home/school communication; gaining parental support for learning; working with parents to improve behaviour; encouraging volunteering at school; listening and responding to parent’s views.  The afternoon session focussed on the research and value of parent councils.  Participants undertook exercises and shared experiences with other parent councils about what works well, best practice in gathering feedback, membership and keeping momentum going.  Action plans were then drawn up, and brought back to school.  Kirsty, Donna and Mrs Watson will bring their findings/plans to the next CPA meeting.  We would love to hear your feedback on this!


Dumfries Learning Town


Kirsty Little and Gail Currie attended a meeting at Troqueer Primary in May, which focussed on ‘The Bridge’ learning facility (formally known as ‘The Hub’).  This facility is being built next to King George V Sports Complex on Glasgow Road, and will be used to develop specialist skills and knowledge that people need for further education and work.  


The meeting covered sustainable travel plans and the planned range of on-site facilities. 


 ‘The Bridge’ is due to open in early 2019.


Any questions please email: schoolsforthefuture@dumgal.gov.uk








We would like to sincerely thank all those who may not be on the CPA, but have very kindly offered their help and services towards our projects/events.  This ‘help’ takes many different forms;  chain sawing, digging, serving drinks, weeding, joinery work, door person, bagging cards, making prizes etc.  If you feel you have offered help, but we have not taken you up on this offer, please let us know… this can be quickly resolved!!!


Summer Barbeque and Treasure Hunt


Sincere thanks to Colin Watson and ?


Well done if you correctly worked out the treasure hunt word was ?.  The winning names picked out of the hat were Rose Dunlop-Edgar, Isla Maghee and Abbey Young.  We hope you all enjoy the amazing ‘Movie Night Hamper’ kindly made by Laura Wilson.  This was a family/community event, which also managed to raise £500 towards CPA funds.  Sincere thanks to Kyztof ? for very kindly supplying the burger/finger rolls from Express Bakeries, to the Harvey Family for supplying the deliciousburgers and sausages at a discounted rate








Outdoor Painted Mural


Previously the CPA and Miss Mawer painted a theatre mural beside the nursery.  We still have paint left over and are keen to paint another mural.  We would like to hear from anyone with mural ideas, and/or who can come along and help.  Date to be confirmed.  Please see a committee member or contact:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kirsty.Little@uk.tesco.com" �Kirsty.Little@uk.tesco.com� 








Outdoor Playground Equipment


Committee members agreed to add an additional piece of equipment to the trim trail.  ‘Parallel Bars’ were top of the pupil’s list when they were consulted a few years ago, but due to cost these unfortunately had to be left for another time.  The CPA hope to order these at a discounted price of £600 from ‘Playdale’.  To save on installation costs, we are looking for someone to cement these into the ground…we have the fitting instructions and can supply materials!  


We would love to have these installed before the October holidays.  


If you can help PLEASE email Kirsty, details below.





NEXT CPA MEETING


This will immediately follow the AGM on 27th September.


All parents and carers are welcome!








Annual General Meeting (AGM)





The CPA AGM is held annually in September.  Your support at these meetings really counts…





At the AGM we hope new parent/carers will come along…and hopefully sign up as a CPA member.  The AGM will be held on Wednesday 27th September at 6.30pm in the G.P. room at the school.





The agenda includes 2016/17 reports from the Chairperson, Treasurer and Head teacher, followed by election of members and role bearers.





All parents and carers will be made most welcome, and tea/coffee will be available.  If you would like to become a member, but can’t attend please let the office know.








Our Objective…


“To provide a little bit extra for all the children”.

















Cluster Schools Update


The proposed partnership of Cargenbridge, Shawhead and Holywood schools was delayed in August 2016.  We were advised that this would be kept under review.  There have been no developments in this area.








End of Term Expenses


P7 leaver’s trip was to ‘Airspace’ in East Kilbride, followed by a meal at Pizza Hut. Total cost of the trip including transport was shared between the school and the CPA.  





 “Best wishes to all P7 pupils moving on to their secondary schools”.








Annual Finance Report


The Treasurer Martin McGarey, will produce this in term 1, in line with the AGM.  The current balance is approximately £4,812.








Awards for All


The CPA plan to apply for another grant from the Big Lottery.  If you would like to be part of this wee group please email:  


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kirsty.Little@uk.tesco.com" �Kirsty.Little@uk.tesco.com� 








Jute Shopping Bags


The CPA have a small stock of printed bags for sale.  These can be purchased at the school office for £3.00.











Easter Egg Hunt


Many thanks to Gillian Dunn and Fiona Martin for helping organise this fun event.  We felt that this worked particularly well around the school garden, and the sloped grass area, beside the playground.


Egg Decorating Competition


Many thanks to Fiona Martin and Gillian Dunn for giving up their time to judge this competition.  Easter Eggs for prizes were kindly donated by Tesco’s.


 





Nursery Communication


For your information Mrs McKenzie (Nursery Teacher) attends CPA meetings.  If you would like her to discuss anything at these meetings, feel free to pass on your comments to her.





Buddy Sign


“Thank you” to Fiona Gibson who is making a wooden ‘Buddy Sign’ on a stand, for the playground. 





BBQ and Treasure Hunt


Thanks to everyone who supported this event in the following ways: lucky jars, tombola prizes, setting up/clearing away, BBQ chefs, movie hamper, manning a stall, treasure hunt, sign makers, gas bottle fitters, BBQ lenders and Gardening Club seedlings.  Special thanks to Krzysztof Matysiak for donating the rolls from Express Bakeries.  Many thanks to Harvey and Susan Hamlet who kindly supplied the delicious beef burgers and sausages made to order, and delivered on the day.  Many thanks to Ewan Martin for kindly donating the bottled water, and to Tammy Geddes for donating the giant sweetie jar! Takings on the night… an amazing £1300.  Well done to Rose Dunlop-Edgar, Islay Maghee and Abbey Young who won the movie hamper. 





Arbour


The CPA has been working with Emma Currie regarding a small seating area.  The CPA had initially thought a ‘chat shelter’ in the playground would be useful, but on further discussions we feel an arbour for the garden area would be more beneficial.  This would be for pupils to hang out and have some quiet time.


Thank you to Mrs C who has kindly obtained some quotes…a decision will be made on the arbour at the next CPA meeting.


Safety Barrier and Double Yellow Lines


Louise Hastings has been working with the TLCC and the Council, with regards to road safety outside the school on Waterside Road.  In May, officials from Education completed an on-site risk assessment, and have now recommended a safety barrier and double yellow lines.  Education have just confirmed with Louise, that they would like their recommendations actioned before the pupils return to school on 21st August.  


A huge “thank you” to Louise, from parents concerned about road safety on Waterside Road.





Tough Mudder 


Congratulations to the 6 parents who completed the 


10.4 mile course at Drumlanrig Castle, on Sunday 18th June.  They raised £200 towards playground equipment, which will be split equally between all classes.








Standard Wish Tokens


It was agreed that Mrs Watson would use the money raised (£166.57) to purchase short tennis rackets and badminton rackets for PE lessons.
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Troqueer Landward Community Council (TLCC)





Cargenbridge Play Park News


Emma Currie and team are looking into funding to revamp the top play park.  Huge congratulations on the successful fun night and the sponsored march around the village…also acquiring a £20,000 grant from Annandale Nithsdale Community Benefit Company!


Defibrillator 


It was agreed at the last meeting to purchase a defibrillator for Cargenbridge, which can be used on both children and adults.  With thanks to Emma Currie who organised this invaluable piece of equipment.  The defibrillator will be installed outside the main entrance door of the school building, which will be accessible 24/7 for the community.


Dog Fouling on Pavements


Anna Griffin from the Schools Eco Group, has been working with pupils to educate them and those living in the community, to put an end to dog fouling.  TLCC have agreed to fund window stickers/leaflets for houses in the village.  These will get distributed by pupils in term 1.


Playing field (beside school)


The grass playing field will be permanently open to the community throughout the school summer holidays.  Access from the top path, on Woodley Court Road.


Traffic Calming in Cargenbridge


This topic has been ongoing for years.  It was confirmed earlier this year, that the council had allocated funds for traffic calming measures to be installed this financial year 2017/18.  Unfortunately, this week TLCC heard that “Engineering Design resources have been allocated to other more pressing projects…”








www.troqueerlandward.org











